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Notice:
This contribution has been prepared by the Ontario Telecommunications Association to assist the Network Working Group discussion. This should not be construed as a binding proposal on the Ontario Telecommunications Association or its members. Specifically, Ontario Telecommunications Association. and its members reserve the right to request amendments, modifications or to withdraw of this contribution at any time. 

INTRODUCTION

The Ontario Telecommunications Association (OTA) is a non-profit corporation created to represent independent local exchange carriers in Ontario to government and industry associates.  Currently, the OTA represents twenty-one of the twenty-nine Independent local exchange carriers in Ontario.

Comments 
Today, ITC’s rout 800 traffic over FGC (TR-317) trunks to a Bell AT for routing on the network.  Arrangements between 800 providers and Bell Canada have been transparent to OTA members. 

The OTA is currently discussing the impacts of using FGD (TR-394) for routing of 800 traffic with Bell Canada and as such is currently unable to comment on the potential implications to its members.

The Network Working Group should be made aware however, that not all ITC Class 5 offices have TR-394 capabilities or the financial resources to upgrade at this time. As such, a work around will be required for these offices if ITC’s are required to rout 800 traffic over FGD facilities. Studies to determine the financial impact of implementing FGD, and methods for compensating the ITC for any increased costs will need to be addressed.

The OTA expects to be in a better position to comment after it has met with Bell Canada to discuss the implications and has determined the financial impact.

